
 

 

 

 

Working with you in Alkham, Capel-Le-Ferne & 

Hougham. 

Crimes of note:  

There continues to be reports of “Rogue Traders.”  If these individuals are being persistent and not 

taking no for an answer, please call 999. If they have conducted work that you have concerns about, 

report this to trading standards.  

There continues to be reports of “Fraud.” If you are a victim of fraud. Report it to your bank, report it 

action fraud and report it to the police on 101 or make an online report. If it is happening at the time 

contact 999.  

There are reports of continued “Traffic Hazards” in Capel-Le-Ferne. I have attended and spoken with the 

registered owners of these vehicles and have had them moved on and given appropriate words of 

advice. If you witness an obstruction or any other traffic hazard, please report it on 101 at the time and 

an appropriate resource will be sent out to deal with the matter.  

17/03/2022 – New Dover Road, Capel-Le-Ferne – Criminal damage to a log burner. Crime report for 

attempt criminal damage submitted. 

21/03/2022 – Ewell Minnis – Vehicle theft – Crime report submitted. 

28/03/2022 – Elms Vale Road, Hougham – Theft of a trailer – Crime report submitted. CSI in contact 

with victim.  

31/03/2022 – Satmar Lane, West Hougham – RTC fail to stop.  

 

Parish Council Monthly Update –Capel-Le-

Ferne, Hougham and Alkham – March 2022. 

PCSO 61078 KEEHNER. 

For more information, visit our website – 

www.kent.police.uk 

 @kentpolicedover 

 

Anti-social behaviour and incidents of note: Nothing to report. 

I can be contacted via my email Megan.Keehner@kent.police.uk however for non-emergencies, please 

report this via 101 or make a report on the Kent Police website. For emergencies, call 999. My phone 

and emails are not manned when I am off duty, so please report via the correct channels.  

Sign up to My Community Voice at www.mycommunityvoicekent.co.uk. My Community Voice is a 2-
way messaging service that helps Kent residents, businesses & community groups to keep in touch with 
their local Policing teams.  You will receive alerts from myself regarding anything of note in your 
community and alerts of upcoming surgeries I will be holding.  

I will be holding a surgery at the Capel-Le-Ferne village hall on 05/04/2022 at 
11:00-12:00.  
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